
Nebraska Public Power District 

NLS2021035 
May 10, 2021 

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Attention: Document Control Desk 
Washington, D.C. 20555-0001 

Always there when you need us 

Subject: On-Shift Staffing Analysis, Revision 3 
Cooper Nuclear Station, Docket No. 50-298, DPR-46 

Dear Sir or Madam: 

50.54(q) 
72.44(f) 

The purpose of this letter is to report a change to the Cooper Nuclear Station (CNS) On­
Shift Staffing Analysis (Revision 3) in accordance with the provisions of 10 CFR 50.54(q). 
As required by 10 CFR 50.54(q)(5), a summary of the of the associated 10 CFR 50.54(q) 
analysis for the change to On-Shift Staffing Analysis is attached. 

This letter contains no regulatory commitments. If you have any questions regarding this 
submittal, please contact me at ( 402) 825-5416. 

Sincerely, 

~1\//)a~ ~/-~eJ-i& 
Linda Dewhirst 
Regulatory Affairs and Compliance Manager 

/bk 

Attachment: Report of Change and Summary of 50.54( q) Analysis - On-Shift Staffing 
Analysis, Revision 3 

Enclosures: On-Shift Staffing Analysis, Revision 3 

cc: Regional Administrator, w/ attachment and enclosure 
USNRC - Region IV 

Director, Division of Spent Fuel Management, w/ attachment and enclosure 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards 

Senior Resident Inspector, w/ attachment and enclosure 
USNRC-CNS 

COOPER NUCLEAR STATION 
P.O. Box 98 / Brownville, NE 68321-0098 

Telephone: (402) 825-3811 / Fax: (402) 825-5211 
www.nppd.com 
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NPG Distribution, w/ attachment and enclosure 

CNS Records, w/ attachment and enclosure 




